PRIME MINISTER FROM CHARLES POWELL

Nick Lyell telephoned this morning as MP for Mid-Bedfordshire

to say that both he, David Madel and the Leader of the Conservative

Group on the Bedfordshire County council all supported charge-
capping. Bedfordshire's spending had gone right over the
top, and there had been an audit report speaking of incompetent

mangement over a number of years.

17 February, 1990.






